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SUBJECT

Discussion of Draft Guiding Principles for the Equitable and Sustainable Implementation of Mobility.

SUMMARY

Setting the Foundation for Work on the Mobility Framework is the theme for a series of Regional Transit Committee (RTC) briefings and discussions in 2019.  Each of these agenda items will address aspects of the framework for the equitable implementation of innovations in transit service and mobility called for in Motion 15253.

This briefing is a discussion of the draft Guiding Principles found on pages 8-9 of the Scoping Document for Metro’s Framework for the Equitable and Sustainable Implementation of Mobility.  Hana Creger of the Greenlining Institute will provide an introductory presentation and facilitate the discussion with the assistance of Metro staff.

BACKGROUND 

Motion 15253, approved concurrently with the County’s 2019-2020 biennium budget, calls for Metro to work with the County Council, cities and other stakeholders to begin a planning effort to develop a framework for the equitable implementation of innovations in transit service and mobility.  Motion 15253 seeks to address equity in mobility in response to national trends and local conditions.

Motion 15253 requires that the framework include “Guiding principles that will inform the framework development work, including putting people first.”  The Scoping Document (pages 8-9) includes eight draft Guiding Principles (Attachment 1) that may be modified during the public engagement process for the Mobility Framework.

Today’s discussion affords RTC members a chance to review how the Guiding Principles will contribute to the Mobility Framework and to suggest possible modifications to the draft principles.  The Guiding Principles will shape and be part of the final Mobility Framework recommendations.  In turn, these recommendations will inform updates to the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2021, the King County Metro Service Guidelines, and the METRO CONNECTS Long-Range Plan.  Legislation to update the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation and Service Guidelines, and at some point a revised METRO CONNECTS Long Range Plan, will be referred to the RTC for review and action as provided by the King County Charter.


INVITED

1. Hana Creger, Environmental Equity Program Manager, The Greenlining Institute


ATTACHMENTS

1. Draft Guidelines, Metro Transit Department handout
2. Guidelines Workshop presentation, The Greenlining Institute and the Metro Transit Department
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